
17th November 2023  

2023 Calendar 

Term 4 

Friday 24th November 1.45-3pm 2024 prep transition 

Monday 27th, Tuesday 28th, 

Thursday 29th November, Fri-

day 1st, Monday 4th, Tuesday 

5th, Thursday 7th & Friday 8th 

December 

Whole school swimming program P-6 

Monday 20th November  Swimming notes need to be returned to 

office, please.  

Monday 11th December 2pm School Council 

Tuesday 12th December Statewide Orientation Day 9am – 12.30pm 

Thursday 14th December  Grade 6 graduation  

Friday 15th December Whole school pupil free day – math plan-

ning 

Monday 18th December  Whole school concert  

Wednesday 20th December 1.30pm finish last day of term 

Eaglehawk Childrens Festival - Friday 17th November 3-6pm   

Tonight, the fun begins at 3pm with plenty of FREE activities and live entertain-

ment. Our school choir is first up performing at 3pm so come down to support 

them! 



Headspace Moving Up program for Grade 6 

On Wednesday we had Coll from Headspace spend the morning with our grade 6 to 

support them in their transition from primary to secondary school.  

Hats – school broadbrimmed hats  

Just a reminder that caps and coloured hats are not part of our school uniform. 

Through State Schools Relief, we can now order vouchers that will cover the cost of 

school broadbrimmed hats. If you child needs a school hat please contact the office.  

Remembrance Day 

Last Friday we held our school Remembrance Days service with special guests Paul 

Penno and Raye Fleay who awarded the Claude Brown Scholarship in honour of her uncle. Well done to Rose, Bella, 

Sienna and Katie who lead the assembly. 

On Saturday Ethan and Rose represented the school at the Eaglehawk Community service and Paul read Sam’s po-

em. Well done to all our students who showed understanding and respect in honouring and remembering those 

who have served in Australian wars.  

2024 prep transition 

Friday 24th November is our next 2024 prep transition. 

Breakfast Club 

We would like to thank all the amazing volunteers that help out with breakfast program each week. Our students 

are lucky to have this opportunity 5 days a week. Just a reminder breakfast program finishes at 8.40am each day.  

School Council 

Our next school council meeting is this Monday at 2pm. 

Friday Lunch  
Next week lunches will be on Friday. Lunches will be fried rice  

Christmas Raffles 

Classes have decided on their Christmas Raffle themes, so we are seeking donations for the following. Donations 

can be taken to the classrooms or left at the office. Raffle tickets will go home next week.  

Prep Sophie – Beauty/Toiletries   Prep Monique - Toys  1/2 Ellie - Summer Fun   

1/2 Amber - Craft    3/4 Jess - Stationary  3/4 Stacee— Food 

4/5 Tayla – Games    5/6 Nick - Sports 

School Swimming Program 

Permission (per family) and medical (individual student) notes were sent home for our whole swimming program at 

Peter Krenz Leisure Centre. Cost is $25. Please ensure these are returned by Monday 20th November so that we 

can send the groups to the leisure centre. If you don’t have a note please contact the office. One week to go!  

 

 

 

Leave 
school 

Session time Classes Return to school 

12:10pm Group 1 
12:30pm-1:10pm 

Grade 3/4 Stacee  
Grade 1/2 Amber 
Grade 3 Jess  
  

1.40 

12:50pm Group 2 
1:10pm-1:50pm 

Grade 5/6 Nick  
Grade 1/2 Ellie  
Grade 4 Jess 

2.20 

1:30pm Group 3 
1:50pm-2:30pm 

Grade 4/5 Tayla  
Prep Sophie/Monique 

3pm 



Art with Sharon  
 
Prep students have been learning about texture. They creat-
ed collage pictures of dinosaurs using materials with a varie-
ty of textures. 
 

Grade One and Two stu-
dents have continued 
their work with pattern. 
This week they used dot 
patterns to decorate a 
fish. 
Grade Three and Four students have continued their work on 
texture. They completed their collage birds and then used 
newspaper print and patterned paper to create collage pictures 
of cats. The newspaper created an interesting textured effect. 

 

Grade Four and Five and Grade Five and Six students contin-
ued to work on their Mungo inspired fruit and vegetable art 
pieces. They are looking forward to displaying them in the 
kitchen when they are completed. 

Grade 1/2 Update  

The 1 /2 area has been buzzing with learning and rewards! 1/ 2 Ellie celebrat-
ed with cake making and 1/2 Amber celebrated their Gotacha total with ice-
cream creations! For reading, the children have been finding emotive lan-
guage in persuasive texts. Emotive language are words that the author uses 
to help us feel a particular way. For example, “birthdays are full of unexpected 
surprises and joy” help us to feel excited! We have been transferring the emo-
tive language we have been finding through our reading into the persuasive 
texts that we write. In maths, we have been using directional language such 
as up, down, left, right and forwards to help us to give directions. 

From Music  

Please keep Monday December 18th, 2.00 pm -3.00 pm free for our end of year 
concert. Each grade will have the opportuni-
ty to perform, as well as the school choir. We 
would love you to come and help celebrate 
the work done by the students this term. The 
concert will be held in the Church building. 



4/5/6 Update 

This week in 4/5/6 we have been looking at print and video advertisements. We have been 

learning to infer the mood and tone of the piece and discuss which parts show the writer’s 

attitude. In writing we have began developing our own brand and product to create an ad-

vertisement for. We have used our skills on Canva to create a logo and catchy slogan.  

In maths, we have been learning to find a percentage of a whole number (e.g. 10% of 800). 

Students have used the skill of finding 10% to then find larger percentages (e.g. 30% of 800 

= 10% x3).  

Our school wide focus of ‘I use all of my equipment safely’ has generated good discussion 

of what it really means to use equipment safely both inside and outside of the classroom.  

A week in grade 3/4 Stacee and Jess 
This week in Literacy we have been reflecting on our 
time on camp. We have been writing a persusive piece 
‘school camp is the best’. The students have loved 
sharing about what made school camp so great and 
have written a persuasive piece convencing everyone 
to go on school camp. The students have also learnt 
about different persuaive devices ‘rhetoical questions’ 
and ‘attacks’ to add to their arguments.  

 

In Maths we have continued to look at fractions. We 
are learning to count by ½, 1/3, ¼ and mixed fractions 
on number lines.  

Reading Nights 

 

275 nights 

Emily. M 



Chinese with Phoebe 

Prep 

The prep students learned a Chinese story about tiger and fox this 

week, which is called 狐假虎威. They learned the pronunciation of 虎

(tiger) and 狐(fox) in Chinese and watched a video to learn the story. 

Moreover, they also did a colour-in worksheet about it. 

Grade 1&2  

The Grade 1 and 2 students continued to learn another four Chinese words regarding fruit this week. 

These included 香蕉(banana), 苹果 (apple), 葡萄(grape), and 草莓(strawberry). They practiced these 

words through playing the N+1 game and singing the fruit song. 

Grade 3&4  

The Grade 3 and 4 students learned 5 hobby words in Chinese. These included 跑步(running), 跳舞

(dancing), 唱歌(singing), 听音乐(listening to music) and 画画(drawing or painting). They also learned 

two Chinese radicals (mouth radical and feet radical) to help them memorise the Chinese words. They 

practiced these words through having a competition with the Chinese teacher and singing the hobby 

song. 

Grade 4-5 Tayla & Grade 5-6 Nick  

The Grade 4-5 & 5-6 students finished the exploration of 4 Chinese cities (i.e., Shanghai, Hong Kong, 

Xi’an, Beijing) by singing the city rap song. They practiced either in groups or individually and some of 

them came up to the front to perform in front of everyone. Moreover, they also put down 3 facts they 

remember from learning the four cities on the worksheet. 

 

 



  

Student of the Week  

Class Student of the Week Attendance 
Award 

Grade 1/2 Amber  Learning Award: Phoeniix: For his use of time connectives in all of his 
written pieces this week. 

Nathaniel Y 

Grade 1/2 Ellie  Learning award - Laine D - Laine has been working extra hard all week 
in his lessons. He gets started straight away and does his best to work 
through tricky maths questions! Well done, Laine. 

Harri P 

Grade 3/4 Stacee Learning: Callen Newton for using a variety of persuasive devices in his 
writing. Well done Callen! 

Olivia G  

4/5 Tayla  Jasey—For her dedication to her persuasive writing. Jasey takes on all 
teacher feedback and is constantly editing and improving her work to 
make it even better! Keep up the good work Jasey    

Lachlan C 

5/6 Nick  Katie: 
For her mindset to any task, Katie continues to push herself and search 
for all answers, she looks for challenges when she finds something a 
little too easy and gives her best efforts each time.  

Arabella 





Special Lunch - Friday 24th November 
**Please detach and hand this slip into the office by Wednesday 22nd November 9am. 

  

$3.00—Fried Rice 
  

 

Student Name 

 

Class 

 Fried Rice 

 

$3.00 

Prima 

Apple/ 

Sunshine 

Punch $1 

Snack 

Bar 

$1.00 

Zooper 

Dooper 

$1.00 

Total 

1. 

  

          $ 

2. 

  

          $ 

3. 

  

          $ 

4. 

  

          $ 

5. 

  

          $ 

          Total  

Enclosed 

$ 


